
 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
For more information contact: 
comms@nirc.gov.nf 

MEDIA RELEASE 
July 15, 2025 

 
000-EMERGENCY SERVICE BACK ONLINE 

 

In welcome news, NIRC and NI Telecom advise that the 000-emergency service is back online and is 
fully functional. 

On-island engineers from Blue Arcus, the primary telecommunications contractor for Norfolk Island 
Telecom, tackled the problems with technical advice from Redcom Laboratories, whose Softswitch 
technology is a central component of the 000 system.  

Of the three problems identified, two created the main issues that caused difficulties in connecting a 
caller to the emergency service they required.  One of these was the Dual-tone Multi Frequency 
(DTMF) feature, which provides a touch tone for making a selection (for example, pressing 1 for 
ambulance). 

The other was the “comfort noise” feature, the purpose of which is to give callers reassurance that 
their call is still connected when there is no active dialogue. This feature was overriding voice 
audibility, impacting the ability to the caller connect to an emergency service via Softswitch.  

Engineers installed a firmware upgrade of the Redcom Softswitch, which fixed the issue with digits 
not registering. The original Redcom switch will be sent back to the supplier to have the noise issue 
repaired and then returned to us so we have a working spare unit. 

In the unlikely event that anyone experiences further issues with the 000 service, they should 
immediately report this to customer care. Telecom will continue to regularly check the system. 
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